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ACTS ACTSACTSACTS   

Lamentations 3:22 -23 



Romans 10:8 -15  8 But what does it say? "The 

word is near you, on your lips and in your 

heart" (that is, the word of faith that we pro-

claim);  9 because if you confess with your lips 

that Jesus is Lord and believe in your heart 

that God raised him from the dead, you will 

be saved.  10 For one believes with the heart 

and so is justified, and one confesses with the 

mouth and so is saved. 11 The scripture says, 

"No one who believes in him will be put to 

shame."  12 For there is no distinction between 

Jew and Greek; the same Lord is Lord of all 

and is generous to all who call on him. 13 For, 

"Everyone who calls on the name of the Lord 

shall be saved."  14 But how are they to call 

on one in whom they have not believed? 

And how are they to believe in one of 

whom they have never heard? And how 

are they to hear without someone to      

proclaim him? 15 And how are they to   

proclaim him unless they are sent?  
 

The device pictured above is sometimes seen 

as a desk-top toy used to occupy an otherwise 

bored worker.  Itõs called a òNewtonõs Cradleó 

named after Sir Isaac Newton. I was never 

very good at science, but the Wikipedia       

description of the device explains the physics 

at work there:  
 

If a ball is pulled away from one end and    

allowed to fall back, it strikes the first ball in 

the remaining series and comes to nearly a 

dead stop. The force is transmitted through 

the stationary spheres, causing the last one to 

almost instantly swing in an arc close to the 

same height as the starting one. The nature 

of Newtonõs Cradle is that the results are in 

direct proportion to the effort expended at the 

beginning.  
 

In some ways I think of our church family as 

a device like this. It takes a huge leap of faith 

to generate enthusiasm for what is possible 

through the church. There are times when  

the first ball is held for quite a while before   

it is time to let it go. There are times when 

the first ball is held much too long and only      

released in a half -hearted, lower -arcing      

motion. As we turn to the start of another 

year, we are faced with choices to make con-

cerning the church and our participation in it.  
 

To further explore the Cradle as a model for 

church behavior, I became fascinated by the 

way the Cradle operates, depending on the 

number of balls in the device and the number 

released at one time. For instance, if there are 

5 balls attached to the frame, here are the 

possible results:  

§ Release 0 ballsé..all 5 stay in placeé.0 

movement  

§ Release 1 balléé3 middle balls stay in 

placeé1 ball swings in response 

§ Release 2 ballsé..1 middle ball stays in 

placeé.2 balls swing in response 

§ Release 3 ballsémiddle ball swings into 

constant motion...é3 balls are always 

swinging in response in both directions!  
 

ANDé all  the balls keep swinging from the 

energy and momentum of the other balls!  
 

SO, the more balls you swing at the begin-

ning, the more response; and swinging the 

maximum number of balls gets the whole 

thing going! Thatõs the goal ð to get all  the 

pendulums swinging in perfect harmony!  
 

Iõm ready for the Father to get our cradle 

swinging. Iõm praying that the love of Jesus 

Christ will work in our hearts as never before. 

Iõm asking the Holy Spirit to stir us up, set us 

in motion to the point that we are filled to 

overflowing and ready to be released to:  

û tell the Gospel story over and over, again 

and again;  

û to invite people to come, see, hear, and 

never be hungry for meaning in life again;  

û to share what a difference Jesus Christ 

has made in our lives.  

 

THE PENDULUM SWINGS 
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(The Pendulum Swings continued . . . ) 
 

I think our pendulum is beginning to quiver. 

It is ready to be drawn back and let go with 

the confidence and determination and faith-

ful abandonment of those who can do noth-

ing less. 
 

I requested that John get me a Newtonõs 

Cradle for Christmas. I want to keep it in 

my office to remind me that someone has to 

start the movement. One swinging pendu-

lum is ok, better than nothing. But can you 

imagine what might happen if all of us     

begin moving in the Spirit of Christ?  
 

Proclamation might lead to hearingéand 

hearing to believingéand believing to salva-

tion! O, that it would be so!  
 

  Blessings and Peace, 

   Sharon  

JESUS TODAY 
2017 Prayer &               

Devotional 
 

We have a dedicated 
group who meet each 
week to pray for our 
church, our members, 
families and friends, our 
nation, and the world.  
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ance. I am committing myself to joining them in 
this daily spiritual discipline, and I hope you will 
to. A church that prays together is a powerful 
witness to and for the Lord and the Kingdom. 
What a blessing that would be!  
                                         Pastor Sharon 
(The book can be purchased from Amazon, Life-
Way, and local bookstores for less than $10.00. 

On January 1 st, 2017, I will begin my 18 th  

year on staff at FPC. I have witnessed many 

changes, members moving or going to heaven, 

three Pastors, and several Interim Pastors. 

Many choir members and handbell ringers 

have also moved away or transitioned to eter-

nal life. With a smaller number of musicians, 

it is important that each one remains faithful 

and committed to his or her responsibility.     

I want to take this opportunity to thank these 

dedicated musicians who rehearse each week 

to enhance our worship services. These mem-

bers know they are needed and counted on to 

attend rehearsals and services, and if they 

can't attend, they sign out on the calendar, or 

call or text to let me know.  

God calls each of us to be faithful in the way 

we serve Him. Even if you are not a musician 

or active on a committee or as an elder, you 

are definitely missed when you are not in   

attendance on Sunday morning. As much as 

you enjoy and possibly EXPECT the choir 

members to be in the choir loft each week to 

enrich the service, your attendance in the 

pews is so encouraging to us as we share the 

gospel through music.  

As we begin a new year, I urge each of us to 

be thankful for our religious freedom, thank-

ful to God for His gift of salvation and eternal 

life, and thankful for our local church where 

we worship and fellowship with our brothers 

and sisters in Christ. Please make church  

attendance a priority, not an option. Let us  

be faithful to our church and to our Lord    

and Savior whose faithfulness towards us is      

everlasting!  
 

Great is Thy faithfulness,  

Great is Thy faithfulness,  

Morning by morning new mercies I see. 

All I have needed Thy hand hath provided . 

Great is Thy faithfulness, Lord unto me!  

 


